History of the Society of the War of 1812 in Virginia



The General Society of the War of 1812 presented the charter to the Society of the War of 1812 in the Commonwealth of Virginia at Philadelphia on March 13th 1982. There were 22 charter members. An image of the charter can be viewed HERE.
The twenty two signers were: Judson P. Mason; Judson P. Mason Jr.; Jim R. Armitage; James K. Graham; William H Hume; John T.S. Kearns; David P. Mason, Sr.; Hal C. Pattison; James S. Robertson; Lee W. Swift, Jr; Robert W. Williams; Howard L. Hamiliton; Kenneth M. Lemley; Emory L. Carlton; William B. Cockrell; Thadeus L. Hartman; George L. Orton; Charles F. Printz; Charles F. Printz, Jr.; Wesley E. Chesson, Jr.; William R. Orton, II; and Thomas G. Orton.
Meetings have been conducted annually since the first meeting held in Fredericksburg on June 25 1983. At that meeting Judson Phillip Mason presided.. Many of the members previously belonged to the District of Columbia Society. The Society adopted a fiscal year commencing July 1 each year. At each annual meeting a guest speaker will be arranged to further enhance the knowledge of the attendees of an 1812 related event.

During the War of 1812, many Virginia militia regiments were mustered to defend the state against a British invasion. Most of these units were sent to Fort Norfolk by Governor Barber to train and defend that area of the state. On June 22, 1813, the Virginia militia won a great victory at the Battle of Craney Island near Norfolk, Virginia. Then many Virginia militia helped with the defeat of "Wellington's Invincibles" at the Battle of Ba1timore in September of 1814. 

"On the first anniversary, Tuesday, September 12, 1815 the "Defenders" turned out too to witness the laying of the Battle Monument cornerstone and to view the Fort McHenry U. S. garrison and some of Maryland's Fifth Regiment parade in the adjacent streets. Ever after, Defender's Day has been observed in Maryland". 1 

The General Society of the War of 1812 was founded from two sources: The Society of the War of 1812 in Maryland, instituted September 14, 1815 and the Society of the War of 1812 in the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania, instituted January 9, 1854. The General Society of the War of 1812 joined these societies and those from New York, Massachusetts and Connecticut on April 4, 1894, to form our present Society. 

Then the Society of the War of 1812 in Virginia was instituted on 13 March 1982 as an independent state society affiliated with the General Society. This was done at the Triennial Meeting in Philadelphia, Pennsylvania, upon application of twenty~ two charter members. Judson P. Mason was the first Virginia President 

The first formal meeting of the Virginia Society was held 25 June 1983, at Fredericksburg, Virginia. A Constitution and By-laws were adopted in the same city where the Society of the Cincinnati of Virginia was founded. 

While the Society held annual meetings through the rest of the 1980's and early 1990's, as new members joined the Society, the Virginia Society's activity remained at a relative low level. 
The Virginia Society was reinvigorated by President, Dr. Thomas W. Sale, Jr., MD, and his successor, Colonel Robert S. Coleman, commencing in 1997 with the annual meeting at Fredericksburg. 

1998
During June of 1998, at the annual meeting in Colonial Williamsburg, Virginia, "The Virginia War Cry" newsletter was launched. Dr. James M. Morris, PhD, head of the History Department at Christopher Newport University spoke on the "Battle of New Orleans". Later in November 1998','some compatriots of the Virginia Society attended a presentation at the Smithsonian in Washington, D. C. on the Star-Spangled Banner Preservation Project, .organized by the General Society. 

1999
The 1999 annual muster of our Society was held in Alexandria, Virginia, where Robert Crawley spoke on the "Burning of Washington, D. C., August 14, 1814." At that meeting Brigadier General Charles D. "Dan" McGuire of Reston, Virginia was installed as President of the Virginia Society. He set out to improve the Society's visibility, attract new members, and introduce a graves registration program, at the suggestion of Society Treasurer Mike Lyman. 

2000
At the next annual muster of the Society at Norfolk, Virginia, after the invocation by our Chaplain, the pledge to the American Flag was given. Then the officers and committee reports followed. A plaque was dedicated at Fort Norfolk; and veterans graves were marked. Our Chaplain closed the meeting with a benediction. 

2001
Alexandria, Virginia, became the next city for the annual meeting, in 2001, where success was reported in obtaining a 501(C)(3) non profit status. (This meant that contributions to our Society could be deducted from our income tax) Other reports included membership growth; graves registration; work on a Fort Norfolk roster; and Virginia General Assembly lobbying for restoration of General Charles Mercer's grave at Leesburg, Virginia. Author Anthony Pitch spoke on "The Burning of Washington, D. C.". Lt. Colonel Myron E. "Mike" Lyman was installed as President of our Society. A tour of Fort McHenry, Baltimore, Md., where Virginia Major George Armistead, commanded during the War, was made the day after our meeting. 

2002
Our Annual Muster in 2002, was held at the Windmill Point, Virginia Resort. Christopher George the author of "Terror on the Chesapeake, the War of 1812 on the Bay" was our luncheon speaker. Reports included updates on ROTC awards at the University of Virginia, and the graves registration project: 1812 Veterans graves of three Kelly brothers were marked at nearby Historic Christ Church cemetery. 

2003
Our next Society annual meeting was held at a Fredericksburg Bed and Breakfast, with Professor John Pearce, the Director of the James Monroe Memorial Museum, as our speaker. Special reports were received from Dan McGuire on General Mercer's gravesite restoration funding; from Burt Bradshaw on our $1,000.00 grant from the Camp Yount Foundation; from Jim Parrish on ROTC awards, and from Mike Lyman on Fort Norfolk soldiers identification, grave registration and website development. Four 1812 veterans graves were marked at the Masonic Cemetery at Fredericksburg. 

2004
During June of 2004, the Virginia Society met in Richmond, Virginia, at the Library of Virginia. Peter E. Broadbent, Jr., Esquire, the Society's Historian, and Chairman of the Library of Virginia, spoke on "Loudoun County, Virginia during the War of 1812". Captain James D. Parrish, Jr., of Charlottesville, Virginia, was installed as President of the Society. New Society toasting glasses were introduced and toast were made to our Society. It was reported that the Society had again participated in the annual wreath laying ceremonies for President James Madison at Montpelier, and for President James Monroe at Hollywood Cemetery in Richmond. Our President General was in attendance. 1812 Veterans graves were marked at Shockoe Cemetery, Richmond. 

2005
On June 4, 2005, the Virginia Society met at the Fredericksburg, Virginia Country Club, with Dennis Bigelow, a James Monroe impersonator, as the main speaker. During the business meeting issues reported on included ROTC awards; continued lobbying for restoration of General Mercer's grave in Leesburg; Commissioning of a Society Color Guard; new graves registration; and a new Virginia Society Medal. The Class of 2005 consisted of 16 new members. Toasts were made to our Society. Several War of 1812 soldiers graves were marked afterward at the City Cemetery, Fredericksburg. 

2006
On 3 June 2006, the Society met at the Jefferson Debating Society Club Room (founded 1825) at the University of Virginia, Charlottesville, Virginia. After a short business meeting, where a $10,000.00 matching grant was reported on being received for our General Mercer's grave restoration project; a luncheon followed. Our speaker spoke at the UVA Faculty Club on Petersburg, Virginia, during the War of 1812. 17 new Compatriots were inducted into the Class of 2006 and then we had our traditional Society toasts. Our President General was again in attendance. We marked 1812 veterans graves at the University of Virginia cemetery. 

2007
Our Old and Honorable Society met for our Annual Muster on 2 June 2007 at the Red Fox Inn, Middleburg, Virginia.  Dr. David Harold Harpole, MD, presided.  At our business meeting our annual grant of $1,000 from the Camp Yount Foundation was reported; our wreath laying for former Presidents James Monroe and James Madison was mentioned; and SVPG James Dudley Parrish, Jr., stated he gave out ROTC awards at UVA. Our banquet speaker was Historian, Dr./Capt. Howard Storm Browne, Jr., MD/USN-Ret) who spoke on "Medicine during the War of 1812".  Our Class of 2007 was inducted and our traditional toasts given. SDVPG Mike Lyman was charge of marking three (3) 1812 Veterans graves at Sharon Cemetery at Middleburg.  We then retired to "Oak Hill", former home of President James Monroe for "going away" sherry.  Former President General Dandridge Brooke was again in attendance. On October 21st the Society led by Mike Lyman conducted a grave marking ceremony for Lt William Ball, Jr. at the Monumental United Methodist Church at 400 Glasgow Street in Portsmouth, The US Virginia Daughters joined us in this ceremony and presented a wreath. On November 11th  the Society marked the grave of Captain William Henderson in Northumberland County. The ceremony was conducted by President Harpole. Mike Lyman gave a short Power Point Presentation in the Henderson Baptist Church before the ceremony which indicated Captain Henderson’s involvement The US Virginia Daughters joined us in this ceremony as well and presented a wreath.

2008 
Mike Lyman led off the year on February 10th giving a presentation to Fauquier County Historical Society on that county’s role in the 1812 War. Our Board of Direction met at The Sheridan Hotel South in Richmond on February 15th and several of our members attended the VASSAR banquet the next evening at the hotel. The annual meeting was held June 7th in the historic St Johns Church in Richmond. Following the luncheon the society unveiled a plaque mounted on a granite marker in the cemetery. This plaque contains the names of eighty five 1812 veterans buried in the cemetery. The Board of Direction met at First Vice President’s, Jack Maxwell’s house in Richmond. Following the meeting a social gathering of society members and guests occurred. On 19 October a grave marking was conducted  in Orlean, Fauquier County for 2Lt James Payne. On November 15th a grave marking ceremony was conducted for Private Leroy Kilby near Sperryville in Rappahannock County. Our historian, Peter Broadbent represented our Society at the Bicentennial Commission in Richmond and several of our members are members of the Advisory Council.
2009

The Board of Direction met on February 13th at the Holiday Inn Select in Richmond. As we have done annually for several years our Society presents three ROTC awards at UVA. This year as usual, Past president James Parrish gave out the awards. On May 9th at the Mayfield cemetery in Manassas our society teamed up with the local SAR chapter and honored Private John Hooe with a grave marker. The annual meeting was conducted at Smithfield in Isle of Wight County on Jun 20th. Following the meeting and luncheon the attendees gathered at the historic St Luke’s Church where twelve 1812 grave markers were unveiled by our society for the 1812 veterans buried there. On July 22nd our society was represented at the unveiling of a VA Historic Road sign in Portsmouth regarding the battle at Craney Island. In August our society mailed out to all the libraries in Virginia our published booklet “Encounters with the British in VA During the War of 1812” and the listing of the burials at St John’s church. A CD containing burial information on over 3000 veteran burial in Virginia was also mailed. A The Board of Direction met again at VA Beach on September 18th and again at Past President Harpole’s house in Richmond on September 27th. A social gathering followed with a very large attendance. Our society continued to be involved in the Bicentennial meetings in Richmond and attended several meetings.



 

